Minutes – Special Meeting September 14, 2023
Beautification Committee
In Person on Town Green, 10AM

Present:
Karin Giannitti, Pat Glass, Jim Jamieson, Ryan Gussen on FaceTime, Claudia Hahn
Guest: Karin Feingold

Pat made a motion to approve the minutes from July 13,2023 (no quorum at the August meeting). Karin G. seconded. All in favor, motion passed.

Town Green Update
Planting is to begin in the next week.  Karin Feingold went over placement of Pollinator Gardens and pathways. She would like there to be signage explaining the plantings seasonally. 
There is a possible grant to apply for to fund the signage. 
The Committee decided to delete the crabapple planned for the right of the Veterans Memorial since the large maple tree is enough there. Also decided to delete a tree planned for behind the 3 benches near the main sidewalk. It would not cast any shade on this area and the planting area is too tight for a tree. 

There will be a ribbon cutting on October 11, 2023 (Founders Day), to celebrate the new Town Green, including a toast to the new Town Green, chalk drawing on the new sidewalks for the children, and some singing.  At this ceremony Selectwoman Samantha Nestor will announce the new fundraiser, Steppingstone Paths. Stones will eventually be available to purchase with personalized engraving. The Marketing Committee will assist with publicizing this effort. 

Fundraising 
Steppingstone paths are planned though the gardens to prevent the public from traipsing on the plants and to have maintenance access.  Karin Feingold and Claudia went to Gault to look at stones. Either bluestone or granite would be best so that the engraving doesn’t wear off. 
The plan shows 24” X 24” stones but Karin and Claudia think that size is too big.  Instead, 18” X 24” is suggested. Jim suggested 2” thick to prevent breakage.  Jim will also investigate the feasibility of fastening brass plaques to the stones. 

Maintenance
Claudia is working with the Town Facilities Director, Larry Roberts, and Tree Warden Tom Failla, to design a tree maintenance program and general maintenance program.  Both programs will be put out to bid. For now, Town Maintenance Fund, Greyledge, and the Tree Warden’s budget will help fund the tree work. We are hoping that all maintenance costs will be covered in the new town budget.

Greyledge Update
No information

Next Meeting October 5, 2023

Meeting adjourned 10:30am

Respectfully Submitted
Claudia Hahn,  a sChair
